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Datchet Parish Council Newsletter  

Autumn 2014

Council news

Changes in the Council - a new Councillor.

Following Justin Voyle having to stand down from the Council because of work pressures, his place has been taken by Cllr Adrian Needham, who has previously been a member of the Council, so we are now up to our full number of Councillors

Standing Orders and Financial Regulations of the Council - work is still in progress on the these with some sections already agreed by members and others to be finalised in the near future.

Finance    

Following comments from members of the community as well as of the Council, with the full operation of our new financial package, we will be able to produce up to date financial information on a regular basis with detailed information every quarter for the first three quarters and monthly for the final quarter of the financial year, with the next report being produced for the October meeting of the Council, the date of which may need to be adjusted for this purpose.  Financial summaries can also be made available more frequently, and this information should eventually be able to be uploaded onto the Parish Council website.  

Village Fete

For the second year the Parish Council had a stall at the annual Village Fete in July.  Fortunately for all concerned the rain which had been forecasted held off until later in the afternoon when all the events in the arena had taken place and people were staring to drift away.

Our stall was very well placed and so we were 

able to show photographs of interest, such as seasonal pictures of the village and also of the 

floods in February which proved of great interest to many people.  

We also took the opportunity to show drawings of plans put forward by the Borough, with no advance warning to us in Datchet, of their intention to introduce a 20mph speed limit along with a 'filter lane' at the end of Priory Way in the centre of the village to enable just a few cars to pass through to the centre of the village when the railway gates are closed.  By prompt intervention with Borough officers we were able to stall this project and insist that local residents should have an opportunity to be consulted about this, so the Village Fete provided an ideal opportunity for us to start this process.  

We were able to continue this process with the Exhibition held in the Village Hall later in July to let people know the results of the village-wide consultation we carried out in the Spring about both the plans for the refurbishment of the Riverside and the Neighbourhood Plan.  (see under Grounds for more about the Riverside.)

A few Councillors manned the stand throughout the Fete and so we had the opportunity for residents to speak with us and ask questions informally about matters in the village.

Properties

24 The Green (The Bridge (24 The Green)) - 

Some very minor repairs necessitated by severe weather in the Spring are now finished, and we continue to keep a close watch on any small jobs needed on this building.  We were pleased to find that the new roof held up in the heavy rains and that only minor repairs caused by severe wind were needed.  

The Village Hall complex  - this consists of the Parish Office, the Day Centre, the Village Hall, and the Youth Club.  As I reported in my last newsletter, we  decided  to replace the leaky gable ends with black plastic material the same as that used for the guttering.  This job is now completed and so will be saving the Parish money in on-going maintenance.   

Grounds 

Football -  because of the long wet Winter and Spring it seems like no time at all that the football season ended, but it will soon be starting once again! We already have some of our regular teams booked both senior and junior, so it will all be starting up in a few weeks time.

Fun in the Sun - you may have seen posters for this on notice boards or brought home by your children from school.  It is a project provided and managed by the Borough but paid for by the Council, to set up some play equipment for children from 8 to 13 years of age on the Recreation Ground and ran for a week.  The council decided to trial this project this summer, and we would be pleased for any feedback from those of you who may have used it.  There are a couple of pictures of the equipment on our website. 

Play equipment on the Rec

As I reported to you in my last newsletter, Carole and Angela have secured funding for a further piece of equipment to fill in a gap in TYPODRA.  This has been ordered, and we have to say a big 'thank you' to them once again.  

Riverfront

The tree works on the riverfront is being done in phases to allow for proper assessment of the progress and health of the trees.  The first phase has already been completed, and we need to constantly review the condition of all the trees and especially the horse-chestnut trees in view of the disease currently affecting them.  The current work should allow more light and sunshine to reach the grass, so encouraging it to grow better.

We have good news about the kerbs by the Riverside.   The Council have been in discussion for some time with officers from the Royal Borough Highways department about the roadside kerbs along the riverside, and after fairly lengthy negotiations, Borough officers have agreed that they will carry out and fund this work. It will tidy up the edge of the area and make a more secure division between the road and the grass.  

Highways and General Purposes

It is encouraging to see that work on our roads is going ahead, both pothole repairs and resurfacing.  The Borough have information about this on their website at http://www.rbwm.gov.uk/web/transport_reurfacing.htm or you can click on the link on the Parish Council website.  It covers local areas and is usually up to date.  

20mph speed limit and 'filter lane' -

We have had quite a lot of feedback about both of these issues, and it would appear that whereas the reactions to the 20mph speed limit are mixed, there is strong opposition to the 'filter lane'.  People either think that it will not make much difference to the traffic situation when the gates come down, or that they object to a section of our Village Green being removed and replaced with tarmac.  We will keep asking the Borough for their thoughts on this matter, and press for them to listen to local residents. 

Planning               
You may remember that some months ago the Borough was asking for parishes to take on devolved powers for certain functions they currently carry out, one of which was making planning decisions.  We on Datchet Parish Council were keen to take on this work as we felt some of the decisions made at Borough were not in the best interests of our village.  However, since the relaxation of some planning regulations, there are less of the 'smaller' decisions to be made, and so these changes will no longer be taking place.                                                                                                                                      

Flooding

Work continues by Cllr Thompson on this important matter.  He is engaging with all relevant bodies and pursuing matters relating to flood defences, drainage, house insurance etc.  There is also some information on our website, or you can ring him up ad speak to him.  

Let's hope the good weather continues!

Linda O’Flynn



Chairman
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